KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

December 3, 2011, St. Patrick's Church, Morristown

Gathering

The meeting was opened by Lois Schering, leading the group in lighting the candle, prayer, and reflection.

Those present: Debbie Ferreri, Judy Holt, Robb Morris, Lois Schering, Dick Shriver, Kay Sheldon, and Fr. Alex Waraksa.  Also present were guests Angie Feltz and Toni Jacobs.

Lois reported that the Tuesday morning group reunion at Our Lady of Fatima offered Palanca for the Secretariat meeting.  Dick and Fr. Alex also reported that they had offered Palanca.

All present prayed the Leaders prayer and participated in Leader’s Group Reunion. 

Secretary: Kay 

There were two changes and/or corrections to the minutes.  The minutes were corrected as requested and then posted on the website.  

Treasurer: Debbie

Debbie distributed copies of the Treasurer's report (attached).  

The checking account balance as of December 3, 2011, was $2881.62.

The savings account balance as of December 3, 2011, was $3051.71.

Debbie had made three deposits to the savings account of one half the net income of the past three Cursillos.

Regional dues of $300.00 still need to be paid.

Pre Cursillo: Robb

Three men's applications have been received for the March weekend, Men's #42

Robb also discussed keeping the data base current on the web site.  He will further discuss this with Sofia Delgado, the Pre-Cursillo assistant.

Three Day (English): Aurora Gardner (absent)  No report given.

Lois asked Fr. Alex to approach some of the Spanish men Cursillistas about being a rector at the Spanish Men's weekend. 

Three Day (Spanish): Beatrice Rincon (absent)  Report given by Lois.

Sofia Delgado will be the Rectora for the next Spanish Women's weekend in August.  A rector is still needed for the next Spanish Men's weekend in June.

Post Cursillo: Dick

Dave Campbell and Piotr Ulmer are contacting parish reps.  There has not been a good response.  Velma Burke continues to do a great job as the Palanca coordinator.  Angie Feltz will take over the job of contacting Cursillistas by E-mail.  

4th Day Workshop, English: Judy (Jim Holt absent)

Judy distributed a report on the 4th Day Workshop held in November.  Twenty seven people attended.  At the workshop attendees recommended  women to be the Rectora for the next English Women's weekend.    

4th Day Workshop, Spanish: Alicia Mora (absent) No report given.   

Music: Judy

New music books for the Cursillo weekends have been donated.  There are no other issues with the music.  Everything has been going well.  Some new members have been recruited to help in the music ministry.  

Spiritual Director: Fr. Alex

Things continue to move along well.  He urged all Secretariat members to read the national newsletters sent out by Lois.  He is still getting used to the new Spiritual Director's Manual.  All Cursillistas need to continue to pray and study.

Lay Director: Lois

Lois stated that all of her comments would be covered under New and Old Business.

New Business

Lois introduced Toni Jacobs who is running for the position of secretary.  Toni gave some information about herself and her qualifications for the 

Secretary's position.  She then left the room and the Secretariat members voted.  Toni was elected Secretary.

Lois then discussed the letter she is writing for the annual appeal.  She is currently working on it to emphasize evangelization for 2012.  A copy will be sent to all Secretariat members and they will be asked to comment on it.  

Nominees for the 2012 English Women's weekend were then discussed.  The candidates had been nominated by those attending the November 4th Day Workshop.  The nominees were discussed and then voted on.  The woman receiving the most votes will be asked to be the Women's English Rectora for 2012.  

Angie will take over the responsibility of sending out the E-mail notices to all 4th Day Cursillistas.  She will also maintain the E-mail address list.  

Lois is working on an article about Cursillo to be published by Bishop Stika in the East Tennessee Catholic in January.  It will focus on evangelization and will be reprinted in the Rooster Crows.  

Old Business

Lois distributed copies of the 2012 Cursillo Calendar.  The dates were discussed and some were changed as necessary.

At the previous meeting Aurora Gardner had introduced the idea of purchasing a tabernacle and a monstrance for use by the Cursillo movement.  Lois had investigated what was available, but they were all considered to be too expensive.  Dick suggested asking all of the parishes if they had one that could be donated to Cursillo.  

The meeting was closed with a prayer by Fr. Alex.  

                                             
Respectfully submitted,







Kay Sheldon, Secretary 

The next Secretariat Meeting will be February 11, 2012, at St. Thomas Church, Lenoir City.


